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SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, March 1, 2022)
Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, March 1, 2022

Members present
Kelly Barrera, Patrick Canan, Bill Mignon, Bev Slough, Anthony Coleman

Meeting called to order at 9 AM
A. Meeting Opening
1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools
B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Kelly Barrera enjoyed the First Coast Technical College's graduation
ceremonies on February 25. She was happy to celebrate our students'
success with their friends and families.

Tim Forson commented that this year has been a very busy one. He
stated St. Johns County School District has exceeded growth compared
to previous years and hiring continues to be a challenge. Mr. Forson
thanked the parents and community for their continued support. He
attended FCTC graduations and shared how proud he was by the number
of adult students who crossed the stage to receive their diplomas.

C. Workshop Topics

1. Recording Non-Public Meetings with Employees of the District, School
Board Rule 3.23 presented by Lisa Bell, Senior Director for Exceptional
Student Education

2. Facilities Update presented by Frank Cervasio, Director for Facilities and
Construction

3. Half-Cent Sales Surtax Citizen Advisory Committee presented by Nicole
Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations

4. Enterprise Leasing Contract Follow-Up presented by Patrick Snodgrass,
Director for Purchasing

D. Public Comment

1. Stacie Morales, Nocatee, Florida.
Ms. Morales spoke about parent rights and protecting children.

E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Bev Slough shared her enthusiasm for meeting via Zoom on Monday,
February 28 with Mrs. Barrera and Ms. Marna Fox, Program Specialist
for Secondary Science, and students who were a part of the Mayo SPARK
research program.

Bill Mignon thanked the presenters for the comprehensive and important
information shared.

Tim Forson stated that he attended a Sources of Strength training the previous
week. He noted this program is designed to created support and inclusivity
among students and the school community. Mr. Forson reminded everyone that
the All County High School Art Show is this Friday, March 4 at the Art Association
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at 5 p.m.; and Chocolate and Beyond is this Saturday, March 5 at the Car Museum
at 2 p.m. He shared his amazement for the work students are doing as they partner
with the Mayo SPARK research program and thanked Mayo for working with SJICSD.

F. Adjournment at 10:23 a.m.
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